Evaluation of the deterrence capacity of warning labels in the selection of alcoholic beverages in adolescents and young adults.

This study was planned to be conducted online in Spanish. The translation of the informed consent, approved by the Ethics Committee, is presented below.

SECTION 1: INFORMED CONSENT

The CISIDAT (Health Research Consortium) is carrying out a study whose objective is to evaluate different types of labeling on alcoholic beverages in adolescents and young adults in Mexico. The results will be used to develop a proposal for alcohol regulation in the country.

This questionnaire takes about 5 minutes. Your participation in the study carries minimal risk. Some questions may cause discomfort, so you can refuse to answer them. Your participation in this study is free of charge and is entirely voluntary. You don't have to participate if you don't want to, and you can discontinue your participation at any time without consequence.

The data you provide will be stored in secure facilities with protection systems, known as firewalls, that are frequently used to prevent unauthorized internet users from accessing private networks connected to the internet (especially intranets). Only members of the research coordinating team will have access to your data. You will not be asked for identity data such as name or address; you will be identified in the database with a number.

The results will be published in reports and potentially in scientific articles. Only global results will be given, and information that allows the identification of the participants will never be given.

The CISIDAT Research Ethics Committee has evaluated this project. If you have any questions, comments, or concerns regarding the study, please

Nancy López contact the lead researcher, Dr. Olmedo, at nancy.lopez@insp.mx or the project email address: estudios.alcohol@gmail.com. If you have general questions related to your rights as a research study participant, you can contact the CISIDAT Research Ethics Committee at comite.etica@cisidat.org.mx or by phone 777 372 2241.

If you agree to participate in the study, we will ask you for an email to send you a copy of this consent. If you do not agree to participate, we will ask you to provide us with your age for statistical purposes. You have the right not to provide this information.

☑ I have read the informed consent

YES, I AUTHORIZE MY PARTICIPATION

NO, I DO NOT AUTHORIZE MY PARTICIPATION

THIS IS AN EXAMPLE OF THE COPY OF INFORMED CONSENT THAT PARTICIPANTS RECEIVE VIA EMAIL.

CONSENTIMEINTO INFORMADO

El CISIDAT (Consorcio de Investigación en Salud) está llevando a cabo un estudio cuyo objetivo es evaluar diferentes tipos de etiquetado en bebidas alcohólicas en adolescentes y adultos jóvenes de México. Los resultados servirán para desarrollar una propuesta de regulación de alcohol en el país.

El presente cuestionario toma alrededor de 5 minutos. Tu participación en el estudio tiene un riesgo mínimo. Algunas preguntas pueden causarte cierta incomodidad, por lo que puedes negarte a responderlas. Tu participación en este estudio no tiene costo alguno y es totalmente voluntaria. Asimismo, no recibirás ningún beneficio directo por participar. No tienes que participar si no lo deseas y puedes suspender tu participación en cualquier momento, sin que haya ninguna consecuencia.

Los datos que nos proporciones se almacenarán en instalaciones seguras con sistemas de protección conocida como cortafuegos (firewall) que se utilizan con frecuencia para evitar que los usuarios de internet no autorizados tengan acceso a redes privadas conectadas a internet (especialmente intranets) y solo los miembros del equipo coordinador de la investigación podrán tener acceso. No se te solicitarán datos de identidad como nombre o dirección, serás identificado en la base de datos con un número.

Los resultados serán publicados en reportes y potencialmente en artículos científicos. Sólo se darán resultados globales y nunca se dará información que permita identificar a los participantes.

Este proyecto ha sido evaluado por el Comité de Ética en Investigación del CISIDAT. Si tienes alguna pregunta, comentario o preocupación con respecto al estudio, por favor comunícate con la investigadora responsable, Dra. Nancy López Olmedo, al correo nancy.lopez@insp.mx o al correo del proyecto: estudios.alcohol@gmail.com. Si tienes preguntas generales relacionadas con tus derechos como participante de un estudio de investigación, puedes comunicarse con Comité de Ética en la Investigación de CISIDAT al correo comite.etica@cisidat.org.mx o al teléfono 777 372 2241.

Si aceptas participar en el estudio, te pediremos un correo electrónico para hacerte llegar una copia de este consentimiento. En caso de no aceptar participar, te preguntaremos tu edad con fines estadísticos. Estás en el derecho de no proporcionar tu edad si así lo deseas.

☑ He leído el consentimiento informado.

SI AUTORIZO MI PARTICIPACIÓN